
Ref: FOI-042023-00032

Date: 03/5/23 

Address / Email: 

Dear  

Request Under Freedom of Information Act 2000 

Thank you for your email dated 20/4/23 requesting the following information under the Freedom of 
Information Act 2000; 

This FOI request relates to people admitted to psychiatric inpatient wards who are parents. 

By ‘inpatient ward’ we refer to: any ward that provides primarily psychiatric care, that has provision for 
overnight use, including locked and unlocked wards; including male, female, and mixed wards; 
including rehabilitation and forensic wards. 

We do not need data relating to wards that are (or were during time period in question) exclusively 
delivering care to patients with dementia, or exclusively delivering care to older adults, or exclusively 
delivering care to children and adolescents (CAMHS). 

Where possible please provide data on forensic wards separately from other types of ward. 

By ‘parent’, we refer to any individual who has a child/children aged under 18 years (this can include 
step/foster/adopted/biological children). These parents need not necessarily have current caring 
responsibility (e.g. their child/children could be in temporary foster care). 

We also include as a ‘parent’ any individual who has any other formal residential caring responsibility 

for a child aged under 18 years (e.g. where a grandparent has parental responsibility for a grandchild). 

We are seeking data covering the period from 1st January 2018 to 31st December 2019 inclusive. 

Response 

The Dudley Group NHS Foundation Trust is not a mental health facility so we are unable to answer 
your request. 

If you are dissatisfied with our response, you have the right to appeal in line with guidance from the 
Information Commissioner. In the first instance you may contact the Information Governance Manager 
of the Trust; 

Information Governance Manager 
Trust Headquarters 
Russell’s Hall Hospital 
Dudley 
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Trust Headquarters 
Russell’s Hall Hospital 
Dudley 
West Midlands 
DY1 2HQ 
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West Midlands 
DY1 2HQ 
Email: dgft.dpo@nhs.net  
 
Should you disagree with the contents of our response to your appeal, you have the right to appeal to 
the Information Commissioners Office at; 
 
Information Commissioners Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire 
SK9 5AF 
Tel: 0303 123 1113 
www.ico.org.uk 
 
If you require further clarification, please do not hesitate to contact us. 
 
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
Freedom of Information Team  
The Dudley Group NHS Foundation Trust 
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